
9. KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL: EDWARD AVENUE  (BARBADOES STREET TO HILLS ROAD 
 & CLEVELAND STREET (EDWARD AVENUE TO HENDON STREET) 2003/2004 FINANCIAL YEAR 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Lee Kelly (Roading Projects Consultation Leader), DDI 941-8355 

 
 The purpose of this report is to inform the Shirley/Papanui Community Board of the proposal to renew 

the old dish guttering in Edward Avenue and Cleveland Street and to inform the Board of the proposed 
consultation plan for these streets. 

 
 The Consultation Plan to date has involved informal on-site meetings with residents to ascertain any 

concerns that they may have in relation to traffic in these streets with the view to incorporating a new 
traffic management plan along with the kerb and channel work. 

 
 Staff would now like to produce concept plans of Edward Avenue and Cleveland Street with the view to 

submitting these plans with a report to the February 2003 Seminar meeting of the Board.  
 
 Approval will be sought from the Board at this meeting to allow the plans to be publicised to the 

residents of Edward Avenue and Cleveland Street, by way of a public meeting, to ensure that they 
have an opportunity to comment and to participate in the process so that the outcome is acceptable to 
them. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the information be received. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendation be adopted. 
 
 


